Fairfield School Council
Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 13th October 2016 
PRESENT     All members were present.

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING     These were read and approved.

                        Proposed:   Grace     Seconded:   Jacob   -   Passed unanimously.

MATTERS ARISING     The Chair has not yet been able to speak to Mrs Pattinson. Jacob has
                                         reported some teasing to his class teacher.   

NEW MATTERS     Playground Equipment     Grace reported that the sponge balls are getting
                                 damaged. Edward confirmed this as he has found one or two ripped sponge

                                  balls in the playground. Jake pointed out  that the tennis ball used for P.E.

                                 do not bounce very well. Grace asked whether we could get some extra hockey

                                 sticks? Rowan said that some girls in her class are already trying to raise money

                                 for this. When it was suggested that perhaps the School Council could help Rowan

                                 said that help had already been offered but the girls want to do this on their own.

                                 Grace also said we need extra basket balls and perhaps a new football. Ameer said 

                                 he has seen the football sometimes being kicked over the fence and Jacob has even 

                                 seen people trying to turn the basket balls inside out to put on their head like a hat!

                                Football     Jake reported that his class are not happy with the way this is being run.

                                Grace agreed saying that certain individuals are not playing by the rules and it is 

                                 not  always clear whose turn it is. It was suggested that anyone seen kicking the 

                                 ball over the fence should get a red card..Grace said it was run very well last year 
                                 when Mr Barton was supervising. The Chair said that together with the Vice Chair 
                                 she will speak to Mr Barton. 

                                 Playground lines     The Chair felt that these need to be repainted. Grace pointed 

                                 out that this applies to hockey as well as football and suggested having different

                                 coloured lines for each sport. Leo agreed and both he and Grace thought that there
                                 are problems with the lines particularly in the area of the goal and the penalty spot.     

DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING     Thursday 10th November 2016.
